
Safety Committee Minutes

June 29, 2022 (Rescheduled from 6/24)

Zoom

Members Present:
Erin Murray, Joe Spriko, Brenda Lakis, Stephanie Flores, Merritt Jacob, Lindsey Porembo,
Tracey Velekei, Brian Fidati, Gary Lieberman, Brett Fulton, Brian Blenis, Roberto Rivera,
Katherine Kressler, Lori Dimmick.

Members Absent:
Brynnmarie Dorsey, Jess Bien, Mike Becker, Eric Covell, Diane Dologite

Minutes:
Joe Spirko proposed a motion to approve the minutes from the May meeting, Tracy Velekei
seconded the motion, and the minutes were approved by the Committee.

Accidents & Injuries:
0 new injuries reported.
2 open cases

Erin Murray received positive feedback on the new Employee Reporting Jot Form and has
made some revisions based on the feedback. She asked that additional people review the form
and offer their feedback as well.
No progress on the Supervisor Investigation Form to report.

Building and Grounds Inspections:
Joe Spirko reported that Prosser and Benfer have been inspected and nothing major was found
to report. Benfer does have a loose railing, but it presents no immediate danger and Mike
Becker is working on it. Gary Lieberman has put in a request for a temporary repair.
They will continue with inspections of student housing quarters, moving on to MILE houses next.

Summer Safety:
Erin Murray reported that the CDC has put something out regarding heat stroke. She will
forward on for review.

AED Units:
Brian Fidati reported that the order for replacements of all but two of the AED units has gone
through and the turn-around time should be about 8 weeks.



Miscellaneous:
Brian Fidati reported that the beacons for the Alertus system have been installed in the Life
Sports Center, Seegers Union, the Center for the Arts and Trexler Pavillion.
The Alertus text to voice devices were installed in May. They have been tested and are fully
functional.

Brett Fulton reported that forklift re-certification and training began this morning.

Next Meeting:

July 29th, 2022

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Dimmick


